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1
Background and Context

Following on from discussions within the Equality Unit of the Human Resources Department in University College Cork, a decision was taken to host a consultation meeting for LGBT staff which would:

· Provide information to staff on local support services;

· Increase the understanding of the Equality and Welfare Unit about the experience of LGBT staff in UCC;

· Explore how the University can best respond to those experiences.
To this end, the Equality Unit issued an invitation to all staff to attend an open meeting in Jury’s Hotel and resourced the meeting with the services of an independent facilitator with experience of working within the area of LGBT issues. 

2
Attendance at the Meeting

The meeting was attended by:

Catherine Maguire
Human Resources: Equality Officer

Sarah Simkin

Human Resources: Equality Unit

David Roche

Cork Gay Men’s Community Development Project

Mary Hogan

LinC (Lesbians in Cork) 

Catherine Morley
Clarity: Research, Development and Training Ltd. (Notes) 

A total of six staff members – from various departments within the university attended the meeting.  The auditor of the college LGBT students’ society attended the meeting as an acknowledgement of support for LGBT staff.

3
Agreed Focus of the Meeting

The group agreed at the outset that the meeting should focus upon developing practical strategies to enhance the capacity for openness and equality of the university community and campus and that the group should focus their efforts upon attempting to develop ideas around the ways in which the university could practically move forward upon this aspiration.

4
Representatives from the two support organisations and the LGBT students’ society outlined the work done by their organisations and encouraged participants to share this information with colleagues throughout the university community.

5 The Experience of Being an LGBT member of Staff 

Participants were asked by the facilitator to share their experiences of being LGBT within the university.  There was a long and interesting discussion, the key points of which were:

· Participants at the meeting welcomed the opportunity to explore the experience of LGBT staff within the college;

· There was a clear acknowledgement that the numbers attending the meeting did not reflect the numbers of LGBT staff within the university, but rather the numbers willing to take a leadership role within the development of the environment;

· It was noted that a number of specific apologies had been received for the meeting by the organisers; 

· There was a sense that overall, the experience of being LGBT within the university community was positive, with most experiencing tolerance and acceptance from colleagues as the norm;

· Within this context, however, there was also a sense that whilst tolerance and acceptance prevailed, there was also an underlying phenomena of invisibility – or perhaps – lack of visibility of the LGBT community within the culture of the university;

· Some participants felt that the prevalence of explicit homophobia within the university had diminished to nil, and yet could cite experiences which, whilst not perhaps overtly homophobic, did create questions as to how deep the equality agenda had become embedded within the culture of the university.  Here, references were made to the sometimes blasé use of the language of exclusion, stereotyping and difference which emerged sometimes within conversations with colleagues;

· Another participant cited the importance of visible images of LGBT people around the college, using the example of the personal difference the display of a poster in a prominent site within the university had made to their own sense of visibility within the college community;

· Additionally, one member of the group questioned the impact of sexual orientation upon opportunities for career development within the organisation, sensing that on some level, there was a perception of the stereotypes of LGBT people and their capacities for responsibility and stability.

Interestingly, within this discussion, participants could cite examples of where they had felt excluded, but could never pin down why.  For some, it seemed as if an exclusionary remark, comment or decision could be made, everyone recognised that it was exclusionary, but nobody challenged this.  Thus, participants felt the weight of significant responsibility to ensure their own visibility within this context.  Again, however, members of the group agreed that working within the college environment afforded them significant opportunities for personal, social and intellectual growth.

6
Next Steps

Following on from the meeting, participants agreed that the most important response required from the university was, indeed, the enhancement of visibility of LGBT people within the university and made the following suggestions for moving forward:

1 The development of an LGBT staff network with a particular role around providing a consultation mechanism for the Equality Unit on issues in relation to LGBT;

2 The implementation, through the Equality Unit – but with the support of the network – of a series of measures (ideas were forthcoming, but it was agreed that more discussion would be required) to implement a visibility campaign around the college;

3 Finally, members of the group agreed to participate in such a network and to encourage colleagues to participate.
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